



COMMUNIQUE No. 7 

August 2014


The OTC directors met for a teleconference meeting on 7 August 2014.  The following issues were discussed:

Membership of the Board

A letter was forwarded to the OTBA and OTBNZ advising of the directors’ decision to not require either organisation to nominate replacement members following the resignations of Ms Jane Hopkirk and Ms Joanna Riches.
 
Program Accreditation Committee (PAC)

The status of programs was noted as follows:

(i)  	Approved by OTBA

·  Monash University - M OT Practice 

 (ii)	Midway Quality Improvement Reports received from:

· University of Queensland
· Deakin University
· University of Sunshine Coast

(iii)	University of Canberra

· Second report on conditions – M OT – this has been approved by the PAC and therefore the program is now accredited without conditions until December 2017.  The OTBA has been advised of this decision. 

(v)	Accreditation in progress

· Charles Sturt University – B OT (pass and honours) 

A review of fees for program accreditation has been undertaken by the OTC.  A comprehensive document has been forwarded to all education providers with an opportunity to teleconference with the chair and CEO should clarification be required.  In addition, the chair and CEO will be available at the ANZCOTE meeting for further comment. 

Overseas Qualification Assessment Committee (OQAC)

To ensure continuity of assessing Stage 2 applications, the assessors have been provided with de-identified examples of Stage 2 applications highlighting areas of deficiencies as well as those which address the “OT process”.

Survey Monkey results continue to be sought from practitioners and supervisors to ensure OTC processes remain clear and helpful.


Governance and Strategic Affairs Committee (GSAC)

The organisational overview and operational plan (August 2014) were endorsed by the directors, and will be reviewed and updated on a regular basis.

Two policy documents - code of conduct and conflict of interest - are being developed for reference of the directors.

The constitution is under review to reflect the directors’ decision to reduce the number of directors, and to clarify the term of membership.

Forum of Australian Health Professional Council (FAHPC)

Mr K Bradbury reported on meetings held in Melbourne:
[bookmark: _GoBack]
i)	NRAS Review meeting - 10 July 2014
ii)	Forum meeting – 11 July 2014

where the Forum was addressed by Mr Kim Snowball to explain the NRAS Review.  	It was also noted the Forum would be preparing a review document upon which all councils would have the opportunity for comment.

It was noted Assoc Prof Adamson and Ms Rebecca Allen would represent the Board at the NRAS and Forum meetings in August 2014.

Forum Secretariat

Thus far Forum costs have been absorbed in full by the Australian Medical Council (AMC).  Following a review by a working party, agreement had been reached between the members for these costs to be split 50 per cent to the AMC and 50 per cent between the remaining 10 councils.  
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